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Next Board Meeting: 
Saturday, August 24 

 9:00 a.m., Lakeside Lounge 

Board of Managers 
 
Jeff Hoy, President 
724-944-6285 
hoyjt@roadrunner.com 
 
Jim Parks, 1st Vice President 
843-812-6372 
TheParks@islc.net 
 
Ray Mapston, 2nd Vice President 
716-326-7617 
susanray66@msn.com 
 
Debbie Ferris, Treasurer 
937-974-4922 
ferriscparetired@gmail.com 
 
Janet Greene, Secretary 
716-581-3875 
greeneacres979@yahoo.com 
 
Staff 
Rick Clawson, Administrator 
716-326-2186 office 
716-753-6348 cell 

Rec and Social - Scheduled Events 
Upcoming events scheduled by the Rec and Social Committee include: 

Folk Night - Tuesday, August 20, Pool Building 

Dinner 5:00-6:00 p.m. - Music by “Doc and Bill” 6:00-8:00 p.m. 
 

Ice Cream Social - Saturday, August 17, 2:00 p.m., Pool Building 

Compliments of Rec and Social Committee 
 

Block Party/Pot Luck - Sunday, September 1, 4:00 p.m. 

Parking Lot between exit road and pool building 
Bring a dish to pass - BYOB - Fun, Food and Games 

 
Reminder: Every Tuesday at 6:30pm thru August 13th 

Westfield Wellness Walkers 
Meet at the Pool Building at 6:00pm to carpool or at WFP parking lot, 138 E. Main  Street. 

(Across from Tops) 

Employee Appreciation Luncheon August 15 
The 3rd Annual Employee Appreciation Luncheon will be held on Thursday, 
August 15, 2013, at 12:00 noon, in the pool building.  The menu will consist 
of baked lasagna, tossed salad, garlic bread, cold drinks and brownie 
sundaes for dessert. 

RSVP to Susan Mapston at 326-7617 or Janet Greene at 581-3875 or 
greeneacres979@yahoo.com by Monday, August 12, 2013. 

If You Rent or Lease… 
Last month we published 
information on the Rules & 
Regulations regarding leasing 
and renting your unit. 
 Apparently, no one read 
the article, or chose to ignore 
it because a number of 
renters have come to the 
office to “borrow” either a 
key to a unit they are renting, 
or to a key to the pool. 
 In order to make your 
renter happy, please follow 
the Rules & Regulations. We 
are no longer able to give out 
any keys without proper 
written authorization from 
you or your rental agency. 

Laundry Facilities to be Updated August 8… 

Both laundry facilities are slated for a total overhaul on August 8th. The 
Board of Managers has contracted with national corporation Mac-Gray to 
lease new equipment, retiring all the old, worn equipment we now own. 
 This will provide for new equipment, including some high-capacity 
washers, and will work on an electronic card. Quarters will no longer be 
necessary. 
 An informational open house will be scheduled once the new 
equipment is here. 
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Safety & Security 

Dial 9-1-1 if you are the victim 
of a crime or to report 
suspicious activity. Notify the 
office ONLY after you have 
reported the activity to the 
police. 

 Lock your doors and 
windows 

 Lock your car 

 Once Upon A Time … 
there was a Kingdom called Edgewater. In the Kingdom was a magical swimming pool. No one violated any rules. No 

one jumped. No one ran. No one dove into the pool. The entire Kingdom, Royalty, Knights and Peasants alike treated 
each other with respect. Children laughed and played, and when they forgot to get their toys out of the pool, even the 

Royalty would step away from the throne and happily put the toys away. No one 

ever complained. Rainbows suddenly appeared. A unicorn was seen galloping 

across the lawn. The Ogre stayed in his cave and never bothered a soul. And 
they lived happily ever after. The End 

Moral of the story: if everyone followed the rules, life would be much simpler. In reality: 

they don’t. The pool rules are clearly posted and anyone choosing to ignore them or 

allows their children or guests to ignore them does so at their own risk. There is no 

lifeguard on duty, so swim at your own risk. 

Urban Legends … Even at Edgewater … 

Sometimes, even at places as nice as Edgewater, urban legends grow. 
URBAN LEGEND #1: Toys and small pieces of the floating foam noodles have been sucked into the 
pool pumps with disastrous results, costing hundreds of dollars to repair. 
THE TRUTH: It never happened. Ever. The skimmers in the pool are designed to catch debris. 
Minute particles that do make it through are caught by the filters and cause no damage. 

Rec & Social Pool Improvement ...  
Preparation for the new Sun Sails has begun at 
the pool. 
 The sails, which are a type of awning, will 
give those who want shade a nice place to sit 
and enjoy watching the kids splash in the pool. 
 The fence that enclosed the wading pool 
has been modified, allowing easy access to the 
grassy area on the western side of the pool 
building. A new, four-foot fence is being 
installed to secure the wading pool area. 
 The brightly colored awnings will be a 
welcome addition to our community. 


